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THOUGHT OF THE FORTNIGHT 
“The price of success is hard work, dedication to the job at hand, and the 
determination that whether we win or lose, we have applied the best of ourselves to 
the task at hand.” Vince Lombardi 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

Our House 

Three weeks or so to curtain up!  Rehearsals tomorrow at the Barnfield, and for the two successive 

Sundays at CVCC…publicity event in Princesshay tomorrow…. Tickets on sale… 

 

Year 11 Parents Information Evening Postponed 

Apologies for the short notice, but this evening scheduled for next Tuesday, 28th January, has been 

postponed, revised date to be confirmed. The main reason is that the timing isn’t right, including being 

too close to the subject-based evening ten days ago, and a bit disconnected from the “mini-mocks” in core 

subjects in March or the real thing in May. I believe it is a useful evening, covering revision, support and 

exam “what ifs”, and is intended to inform and reassure parents, so it is planned to reschedule. 

 

Y11 Parents Evening 

Further to last week’s parents’ evening, we have totted up the exit questionnaires.  I am very pleased that 

100% of parents agree or strongly agree that their child is happy and safe at Clyst Vale; this is the bedrock 

of a successful school. Ten of the twelve criteria were over 90% positive, and 100% of the responders 

would recommend Clyst Vale to others. The lowest satisfaction scores (87% positive) are for better 

informing parents what their children are studying, and – unusually, especially in Year 11 – our response 

to bullying. We do pay attention to these survey results, especially the lower satisfaction scores, and seek 

to improve them over time. For example, although we are not finished yet, on the website parents will 

notice more information about what their children are studying compared to, say, September last year. 

 

Sixth Form Applications 

Were due in today ! Clearly, there is a deadline for a reason, which is to do with estimating numbers and 

working out the best fit of subjects. So, any late applications early next week will not be turned away, but 

in school as in life there are always advantages in meeting deadlines! 

 

 



Year 9 Options 

“Year 9” consists of 176 individual young people, so it’s hard to generalise. Most students will have a 

rough idea of the subjects they would like to study, but are not finally decided. Many of these will be 

opting from a “short list” of five or six. One or two will be finding the process quite stressful, while at the 

other end of the spectrum are one or two who claim to have made their decisions when still in the womb. 

The point is, if you are a Year 9 student, your options can be a very big deal indeed. The Options 

assembly was yesterday; the Options booklet should have arrived home yesterday; the Options Evening 

will be a week on Thursday, 6th February. There are a couple of key principles regarding Options which I 

have always maintained throughout my career. It might reassure some students that it’s simply not 

possible to make a catastrophic choice which will ruin your entire future: these are General Certificates of 

Secondary Education, and students will be studying 9 or 10, which will give them a broad range of skills 

and knowledge. Secondly, choose subjects which you enjoy: the chances are that these will also be 

subjects you tend to be good at, and may well point in a vague career direction. 

 

Post-16 Medical hub 

More excellent news!  Regular readers of this esteemed publication will remember plans for us to work 

with Exeter University Medical School on a project to encourage students into medical careers from socio

-economic or rural groups who are under-represented in those lines of work. The idea in a nutshell is that 

students would attend a series of enrichment sessions, based closely on their A-level science syllabi, but 

deepening knowledge and placing it in a medical context. The sessions will be led by university staff, and 

would be the traditional mix of demonstrations, practicals and theory. Following and completing this 

course could then lead to slightly preferential offers for places. Clyst Vale would be the Hub for this, 

although the iniative covers sixth formers from other local schools in East Devon. The course will 

probably not be fully in place until later this year, but the first session will take place next Tuesday!  It 

will be led by Dominic Wiredu Boakye BSc(Hons), MSc, PhD, known to us as Dr Dom, who is an 

Assistant Lecturer in Biomedical Sciences. This link could do wonders for our Post-16 and the College in 

general, so it is absolutely brilliant to see it actually happening. 

 

Hearing Support Centre (Sensory Impairment Hub) 

A bit of background: since 1998 Clyst Vale has been home to the Exeter and East Devon Hearing Support 

Centre, on behalf of Devon County Council. We have done an amazing job over the years, at times 

supporting almost twenty young people with hearing impairment (and often other SEN needs), and the 

HSC continued after we academised in 2012. Mostly through advances in hearing technology, there is 

now less demand for specialist provision, so the HSC now has just four places, and in negotiation with 

Devon has changed from HSC to SIH (although SIH includes hearing impairment, so there are no obvious 

or immediate changes).  Anyway, in December Babcock conducted an audit on behalf of Devon, and it 

went very well indeed. Our HI students get a good deal, provision is good, and they are very well 

supported. As a result, the students feel safe and happy, and are making good progress; safety and 

happiness is particularly relevant, as hearing impaired children can often feel isolated and a bit vulnerable. 

The full report is on the website; there are some recommendations for further improvement which of 

course we will take on board. 

 

Former Student Tom Phillips  

It’s been a good few days for the Hearing Support Centre. With the Six Nations just two weeks away, it’s 

great that we have an English victory over Wales to whet the appetite. Ex-student Tom Phillips earned his 

first international cap in a 15-12 win for England Deaf last weekend. Unfortunately he suffered a knee 

injury in the first half and had to be replaced at half-time, but we’re all massively proud of Tom! 

 

 



 

 

Overdue Library Books 

Further to last week’s little nudge, there has been a flurry of returns, plus various other books and 

textbooks. Thank you very much!  Clearly, like almost all schools in Devon we’re underfunded so it’s 

great to get our books back; so, if you don’t mind venturing into the dark, scary recesses under your 

child’s bed…… 

 

Safety Walking Home 

On Wednesday there was a worrying incident in Hamblin Road affecting a Year 7 student who had just 

got off the Stagecoach bus. A car was “kerb crawling”, slowing down to drive alongside and look at 

(female) pedestrians, including our student. Fortunately, the car did not stop, no words were spoken, and 

there was no attempt by the driver to leave the car. This has been reported, and logged by the Police. So, it 

is very timely to remind students about basic safety: to travel home in groups, if worried to go to the 

nearest safe place (friends’ house, shop), use a phone to contact parent or relative, and certainly avoid any 

conversation with strangers. 

 

Period Products 

You will undoubtedly have seen on the news this week that the Government has launched a period 

products scheme so that all schools maintain not only a stock, but a wide range of sanitary items so that 

girls should not lose out on education, and to reduce some of the worry associated with having a period 

when in school. The official guidance overview reads, “Period products, such as pads and tampons, 

should be available for all who need them, when they need them, in order to access education. Having 

periods should not be a barrier to education for any learner. Making learners aware of the scheme is vital 

to making sure they can access period products when they are needed and to reducing the stigma 

surrounding periods. This scheme is for all learners who need to access period products in their place of 

learning in order to access education. It is not a universal offer of free period products to everyone under 

the age of 19. This would be prohibitively costly and would not represent good value for taxpayers’ 

money.” In my humble opinion, this is a welcome initiative, although a long way from real equality. For 

many years schools, including Clyst Vale, have run similar schemes at their own expense and/or with the 

support of organisations like Red Box. Here at Clyst Vale, if a student requires a period product, they can 

go to Reception, see any of the AtHoS or Mrs Battishill. If there are “complications” beyond just needing 

a product, the AtHoS are the people to see; all are women, mums, all have daughters of their own, and 

their sensitivity and care is excellent. However, the government scheme is a great opportunity for us to 

consider how we can develop our support still further. 

 

Any spare uniform, please? 

We also like to keep a stock of good quality uniform items to lend to students who are caught up in family 

crises, whether break-ups, financial or other, and who do not have uniform or sometimes even access to 

their uniform. So, if you have any spare uniform items (shirts, blouses, skirts, trousers, jumpers, even 

coats) which you no longer need, please send them in, and Reception/AtHoS will be happy to take them. 

(Longer-term, it would be fantastic to develop a uniform second-hand shop or exchange, particularly with 

an eye on reducing waste, but we need to walk before we can run.) 

 

 



Dr Bawn 

U13 & U15 Girls Rugby v Ivybridge Community College 

 

U13 Girls: 
The U13 girls were superb in their two games against their visitors, with 
them both having very large squads. There were several tries scored, lots of 
runs made and great passes between the girls which bodes very well for the 
future. They won all of their games with several tries more than Ivybridge.  
Captain Alice Norris did a great job in organising the girls for the game. A big 
thank you must go to Ellie Bradner for helping coach the girls. 
Congratulations to the squad: Alice Norris, Tabi McLennan, Dilly Pepper, 
Tamara Dow, Keeley Lodge, Olivia Karis, Olivia Derbyshire, Iona Spry-Gard, Katie Ball and Lexi Carthew. 
 

U15 Girls: 
The U15 girls were also outstanding in their four quarters against their very strong visitors. Ivybridge 
were predominantly Year 10 girls who all play outside of school for the respective clubs, so our girls who 
were mainly Year 9 were excellent in their approach and attitude throughout, despite conceding a few 
tries and scoring a few less! 
Congratulations to the squad: Chloe Elliott, Kerenza Hurren, Kiera Callard, Maddie Forty, Sophie Elliot, 
Izzy Cocking, Emily Sibley, Ellie Raynor-Johnson, Polly Hurren and Freya Butler. 
                  
                Mr Pearce 

Lost shoes – can you help ? 

A Year 8 student has lost her black Adidas gazelle shoes; she was at an “Our House” rehearsal and picked 

up another pair by mistake, but no one at the rehearsal has hers. I wouldn’t normally put this in the 

Newsletter, but there has been a lot of effort already in trying to locate these shoes, and it’s a complete 

mystery. If you have any information, or even better the shoes, please contact Mrs Turner (Yellow 

School). 

 

Best wishes, 

 

 

 

 

CAREERS INFORMATION- Creative Workshops 

The following free workshops could be of interest to students in Years 10 to 13 with a particular interest in 

the creative industries. This is a great opportunity to get some professional advice specifically designed for 

students with aspirations in the creative field.  

They will be run at The Phoenix Theatre and you will need to book a ticket online.  

Friday 31st Jan 2020 16:30 - 19:00 

Connecting You With Creative Industry Professionals 

Tuesday 10th Mar 2020 16:30 - 19:00 

Connecting You With Theatre Professionals 

(Please let Mrs Bennett know if you sign up for this opportunity.)  

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/connecting-you-with-creative-industry-professionals-tickets-88214464839
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/connecting-you-with-theatre-professionals-tickets-89480274911


STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 
GREEN SCHOOL 

7GAW Da-Xia Brown 

7GBA Ronnie Woodger 

8GSW Liberty Headon 

10GIM Phoebe Poulton 

11GABR Callum Lush 

11GDH Robertson Davidson 

YELLOW SCHOOL 

7YDS Katie Jaggs 

7YSP Jack Bauer 

8YMPR Emily Crawford & Ray Phillips 

8YNS Penelope Le Breton 

9YCW Amelia Pengilley 

9YRB Johnny Baker 

10YMBR 
Martha Bolt, Megan Major & Dom 

Boots-Hutchings 

11YMM Archie Graham 

11YZK Will Bickerstaff 

RED SCHOOL 

7RAO Lily Christopher 

7RAR Alexandre Kadari 

8RGG Annabelle Davies 

8RSJ Poppy Bowern 

9RSS Charlotte Goddard 

9RTMA George Waddon 

10RCJ Oliver Churchill 

10RCM Kayley Cutting 

11RZB Will Smythe 



 Do you use Twitter? Then why not follow us @clystvale to find out what’s 

going on in the College community. 

Attendance, Absence and 
Requests for Absence 

 
Please let the College know of any absence on the first day it occurs. 

 
If the absence continues beyond the first day, please contact the College on each subsequent day of absence, too. To 

comply with safeguarding obligations, we cannot simply assume a student's sickness absence is ongoing; we need to be 
certain that the reason for absence is due to continuing illness. 

 
If you do not notify the College, then we will make contact with you to identify the reason for absence. This is important 

as it helps to reduce unauthorised absences and truancy. 
 

Please note, the College may ask you to provide medical proof if a student is absent from College due to illness. 
 

Medical appointments: 
 

We encourage students to maximise their levels of attendance; research indicates a direct link between attendance and 
examination performance. 

 
The timing of many medical appointments means that often students can attend school first, and return afterwards. By 

doing so, students minimise missed learning whilst keeping their attendance levels as high as possible. Therefore, we ask 
that parents/carers send their child into school for morning registration, even when a medical appointment takes place in 
the middle of the morning. Similarly, appointments scheduled for the afternoon should, where possible, be arranged after 

Period 4 - during lunchtime. Students are encouraged to return to school after a lunchtime appointment, if they can. 
 

Thank you for your support in helping your child maximise their attendance and learning. 

For Years 7 - 11 Absences 

Please ring: 

Penni Ball (Attendance Officer) 

Direct line: 01392 463911 

Email: studentabsence@clystvale.org 

 

For Year 12 - 13 Absences 

Please ring: 

Jassy Barrington (Post-16 PA) 

Direct line: 01392 462697 

Email: barringtonj@clystvale.org 







CHARITY NEWS 
Non-Uniform Days –  2020 

 
As a Rights Respecting School, we asked the students who they would like to raise 

money for on our non-uniform days. 
 

This is who they chose and below are the dates of 2020’s non-uniform days. 
  

Fri 14th February 2020 – Devon Air Ambulance Trust 
 

Fri 27th March 2020 – Children’s Hospice South West 



School Transport 
 

1. Clyst Vale supports the (DCC) Devon County Council’s “No Pass No Travel Scheme” that operates 
on transport to and from this College. 

2. Only students who show a valid travel pass to the driver on every journey will be allowed to 
travel. Students must travel on the vehicle indicated on their pass. 

3. Please ensure that your child has their travel pass before they leave home every day. 
4. Please ensure that your child knows what to do in the event they are not allowed to travel or the 

bus does not arrive (e.g. because of breakdown or traffic conditions or severe weather). College 
attendance is very important and it is best to be prepared for any of these eventualities. 

5. DCC will carry out regular pass checks throughout the year.  
6. Drivers are not allowed to carry passengers who cannot show a valid pass. 
7. If your child loses their pass during the day they should go to the AtHoS offices to ask for a 10 day 

temporary pass.   Replacement passes cost £5 each and can be ordered online, or by sending a 
cheque with a replacement form. 

Further information is available at: http://www.devon.gov.uk/school_transport 

CALENDAR DATES  

SPRING TERM 2020  

Mon 27 - Fri 31 January  Y13 Mock Exam week  

Tues 28 January   Y11 Pre-Exam Support Evening 6pm - 8pm 

Thurs 30 January   Y12 Parents' Evening 4.30pm - 6.30pm 

Sat 01 - Sun 02 February  Ten Tors Practice/ Bronze D of E  

Thurs 06 February   Y9 Options Evening 4.30pm - 6.30pm 

Tues 11 February   Y8 Boys & Y9 Girls - HPV vaccination 9.00am - 1.30pm 

Fri 14 February  Non-Uniform Day (Devon Air Ambulance Trust)  

Mon 17 - Friday 21 February SPRING HALF TERM  

Thurs 27 February   Y9 Parents' Evening 4.30pm - 7.00pm 

w/b 09 March   Y11 Core Subject Mock Exams  

Tues 10 March   Y10 Parents' Evening 4.30pm - 7.00pm 

Sat 14 & Sun 15 March   Ten Tors Practice Weekend  

Tues 17 March (tbc)   Deep Learning Day  

Tues 17 March   Y12 UCAS Convention, Westpoint  

Thurs 19 March   Y9 DTP and Meningitis ACWY vaccinations 9am - 3.30pm 

w/b Mon 23 March   Y10 Mock Exams  

Mon 23 March - Fri 27 March Y7 Paris Residential Trip  

Tues 24 March  PE Sports Awards Evening 6pm-8pm  

Fri 27 March   
Non-Uniform Day (Children's Hospice South West)  
LAST DAY OF SPRING TERM  



COLLEGE DRESS  

Clyst Vale aims to maintain a simple pattern of College dress to promote a clear sense of identity 

and enable students to come sensibly dressed, at reasonable cost, for a range of learning 

activities. If a student is improperly dressed, correct uniform will be provided for that day or the 

student may be sent home to change his/her clothing, at the discretion of the Principal. If parents 

are in any doubt about the suitability of an item of uniform they should check with the 

College before buying it. 

 Uniform for all students in Years 7 to 11 

 White collared shirt 

 School colour tie 

 Clyst Vale V-neck jumper with College logo. 

 Boys trousers - Banner Slimbridge (Black)/Banner  Falmouth (Black). 

 Girls trousers - Trutex GTN (2 pocket black)/David Luke DL965 black). 

 All trousers must have Clyst Vale logo rivet on waistband. 

 Skirts - Blue Tartan and knee length 

 Trutex Senior stitched down/Taylor Tartan (blue) skirt and may be worn no more than 2" above 

the knee.  Knee length black tailored shorts may be worn. 

 Black sturdy shoes or all black trainers. 

 White socks or black tights with skirts. 

 Clyst Vale reversible jacket or other outdoor coat. 

All uniform and PE Kit can be purchased from Thomas Moore, Exeter.  Thomas Moore 

offers both a personal service in their shop and also the opportunity to order on line at 

www.thomasmooretoymaster.co.uk.  

 Eyebrow jewellery, facial, tongue, nose and lip studs are not permitted. 

 Leather jackets, all denim garments and all hoodies are not permitted. 

 Hats should not be worn indoors. 

 Outer coats should be predominantly plain in colour and without large logos. 

 A plain white t-shirt or vest may be worn under the shirt. 

 On health and safety grounds, shoes should be appropriate for a work place. Flipflops, open 

toes, Uggs, Dr Martens (or equivalent) are not permitted. 

 Jewellery may be worn, providing it is not excessive or potentially hazardous. However, it is a 

legal requirement that all jewellery must be removed before undertaking sporting activities. It 

is the responsibility of the wearer to do this. 

 

The Principal, in consultation with the Governors of the College, will decide on the suitability of the 

appearance of a student attending the College - extreme hair styles, of either cut or colour, are not 

permitted. 

CONTACT INFORMATION 
 

Address:  Clyst Vale Community College, Station Road, Broadclyst, Exeter, Devon EX5 3AJ 
 
Tel: 01392 461407   Library: 01392 464010 
 
Email: admin@clystvale.org    Web: www.clystvale.org 
 
Principal: Kevin Bawn, BA PhD 


